[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image3.png]SHEET METAL | AIR | RAIL | TRANSPORTATION
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October 2019 Newsletter
The winner of the September 2019 regular meeting roll-over raffle of $600.00 was not in attendance. Another $50.00 will be added to the October 2019 Regular meeting roll-over raffle which will be $650.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing but must be in attendance to win.

SPECIAL ORDER of BUSINESS

at Regular meeting, October 17, 2019 at 5pm

At the recent September 23rd, 2019 financial trustees meeting, a motion was made and unanimously approved to increase the SMART Local 83 Purchasing/Vendor policy from one thousand dollars ($1,000.00) to one thousand five hundred dollars ($1,500.00). This allows the office to purchase items that may be needed in an emergency without having to get quotes and approval from the Financial Secretary Treasurer and Financial Trustees. This amount has been the same for at least ten (10) years, if not more and the cost for such items have increase over the years.  The Special Order of Business will be to discuss this item and bring a vote to the floor.
The JATC is planning on holding a combined First Aid and CPR Class. The class will be held on Saturday, November 2nd and will be approximately 6 hrs. long.  This class does come with a certificate of completion.  If you are interested in taking this class, go online to www.smartlu83.org and register.  Before your class registration can be totally completed you MUST register online and submit a cash payment or check in the amount of $200.00 to the Union Hall at least one week prior to the class.   If you fail to complete the registration online there will be no way to confirm your information to send you a response.  The sooner you register and submit your check, the sooner you obtain a seat in the class.  If you have a problem registering online stop at the Union Hall and there is a computer there you can use to get registered. Once you have registered and your check is received you will be notified by Email that you have been entered into the class. If you fail to complete the class your $200.00 becomes non- refundable.

FROM THE DESK OF JON BARNES:  
Work continues to be fairly steady.  Hopefully the siding job at ETEC with Evans Roofing will start in the next week or two.  Please make sure the hall has a valid phone number and email for you.  If I cannot get a hold of you I cannot put you to work.  My phone number is 518-709-3691.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call me.

ARE YOUR UNION DUES PAID CURRENT?  Death benefits are not paid out to members’ families if the members union dues were not paid for the month the death occurred. (i.e. your dues need to be paid thru the month of August if you passed away on August 19th in order for your beneficiary to receive the death benefit). 
ANNUITY – A plan change to allow partial distributions to participants after termination of employment was made.  Please refer to the enclosed Summary of Material Modifications for details.
Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire

President/Business Manager
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